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Important Dates

Mary MacKillop
Feast Day
Sunday 8 August 2021

School Photo Day
Thursday 12 August 2021

Class 6TM
Assembly
Thursday 19 August 2021

Book Week
Monday 23 August 2021

Book Week Parade
Wednesday 25 August 2021

05.08.21

From the Principal
Dear Parents and Carers,

What a very interesting start we have had for term 3. It certainly feels like we have started the term twice. It has been another

challenging time for everyone across our state as we settled into this new Semester. The important thing is for all of us to look out for

each other, taking the time to check in on each other’s wellbeing. It is also very important for our students to  begin again and establish a
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good school routine so that they are feeling good about coming back to school and being with their friends and engaged in their learning.

I must say it was very timely having the Olympic Games to watch during lockdown, as it provided a real distraction and a wonderful

feeling of national pride. Nothing like cheering on our athletes and getting into sports that you don’t normally see on centre stage.

I would like to thank you all for the way you have handled the restrictions, especially around the wearing of masks and the way families

have adjusted to the pick-up and drop off arrangements. This is greatly appreciated and allows us to be safe and efficient during these

times. We hope we can have families coming back on to the school grounds soon.

We welcome our very new Mid-Year Reception students and their families to our school. I would like to congratulate them on the way

they have managed their start to school life and thank Ms Mae McGee for such a smooth start, even if we did do it twice! I would like to

welcome to our school community:

Paloma, Emiliana, Allegra, Alessandro, Benjamin, Mason, Alexis, Victoria, Oscar, Isaac and Vivien. We wish them well in their learning

journey.

Congratulations to our Term 3 School Captains, Adriana and Kaspar – we look forward to seeing your leadership skills in action

throughout this term.

Catholic Education Open Week

Each year, our system promotes Catholic Schools Open Week in August. You may have noticed many signs at bus stops and shopping

centres highlighting this initiative around Adelaide. Our school has some posters in the region on a few bus stops and at the Firle

Shopping centre (keep an eye out when you are out and about).

This promotion is for all our catholic schools in South Australia assisting new families in choosing a school. Families are encouraged to

discover their local Catholic school and see how a Catholic education can set your child up for life. We are currently preparing for 2022

and have sent home the re-enrolment form. Can you please complete the form and return it to the front office by Friday 20 August.

 

Living Learning Leading (LLL) Parent Survey

During the week you would have received an invitation to take part in the Living Learning Leading survey for parents and carers. This is

a system wide survey and will be used for reviewing the performance of our schools. It is designed to provide an opportunity for parents

and carers to tell the school staff how things are going for you as a family. We will also be conducting student and staff surveys during

this time to capture a whole community snap shot of our school.

I encourage you to make time to complete this survey as it will assist our school in continuing to grow and improve for all our families.

Please refer to the email sent, which contains the website and login details. Thank you for your support.

Uniforms

Just a reminder that we now have the new school tracksuit pants and sports socks available at JS Sports Uniform Shop. The new style

tracksuit pants have the school logo which is also on the sports shorts. I look forward to seeing our students beginning to wear the new

design.

Can I  please remind all parents to make sure your child is wearing the correct uniform to school each day. Lately we have been seeing a

variety of clothing items that are not school uniform. If for any reason your child is unable to wear the correct uniform on the day, please

inform your child’s class teacher.

Uniforms will need to be extra special next week as we prepare for our school photos day on Thursday 12 August. Can you please make

sure your child is prepared in their more formal uniform for the day. Thanks for your continued support.

Staffing News

We welcome Lauren Johnson to our staff team this term. Lauren will be working  part time in the Year 2 class and teaching on Thursdays

and Fridays as Fil Crescitelli reduces her teaching days to Monday through to Wednesday. I would like to congratulate Lauren as we look

forward to working with her over this semester.

Finally, thank you again for all your support during another tricky period. In these challenging times it is good to know we have a

wonderful caring school environment, where we can feel safe happy and be in relationship with each other and God.

Stay safe

Adrian
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Numeracy
 

As part of our school wide commitments related to the Star Program, we continue to focus our attention on developing a deeper and

more consistent understanding of each drawer of Mathematics. In week 9, teachers were released in teams for professional

development related to an area of Mathematics they would be exploring in term 3. The Early Years teachers focused on Measurement.

The image above is an example of a classroom display in RCW.

The Primary teachers focused their learning around Fractions, with Lisa-Jane providing a range of resources to support student learning

in this area.

Our new Reception class RMM have started their Mathematics learning journey with the ‘Story of Mathematics’. Miss McGee posed the

question “How often do we use each Mathematics drawer?” and asked the children to pop a pom pom into the corresponding cup every

time they noticed themselves using one of the drawers during the day. The image above is their collection after only one day!

Lisa-Jane from the Primary Mathematics Association will be returning in weeks 4 and 7 for professional development on the processes of

calculating.

It has already been a huge Semester of learning with all classes unpacking the drawers of Mathematics and teaching the base ten rules.

It is exciting to see what Semester 2 will bring.

3 / 6



Finance News

Semester 2 School Fee Payments  For families who chose Semester payments for school fees, a reminder that payment for Semester

2 is due by 14  August 2021. 

Fee Remissions We appreciate that some families may suffer economic hardship as the result of the recent lockdown and ongoing

restrictions.  Please don’t hesitate to get in touch with myself or Adrian to sensitively and confidentially discuss any support we can

provide.  

Janet Price

Business Manager

jprice@stjotran.catholic.edu.au

  

Netball Carnival
On Tuesday 29  June, the year 3 to 6 students participated in the Catholic Schools Netball Carnival at Priceline Stadium.  The students

were very excited to be a part of this event.

During their PE lessons with Mr Raidus, they were taught some netball skills prior to the event with and were keen to put them into
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practice.

The students displayed fair play, good sportsperson ship and represented our school in an admirable manner.

Jenny Vorassi

‘In week 10 of term 2 The year 3’s,4’s,5’s, and 6’s went to the Catholic School Netball Carnival at Priceline Stadium. We were separated

into different teams. All of the teams were even but some people didn’t turn up, so some of the teams were down a player. All of the

coaches are very nice and kind. They would let you choose positions that you wanted to play. Every position was very active and lots of

fun. There were so many different schools there.

All of them had different techniques and bibs. Some of them were hard to beat but we did pretty well. Our team was short one player so

we had to work much harder.

The netball carnival was a great experience for everyone who went. I would do it again I hope other people would to!’

Grace Testa 4/5LB

 

 

Premiers Reading Challenge

The Premiers Reading Challenge will close on Thursday 2nd September 2021.

Once students have complete their form please return it to Kathryn in the library or pass it on to their classroom teacher.

5 / 6



All Content Copyright 2024 ©

6 / 6


	Week 3, Term 3 2021
	Important Dates
	Mary MacKillop Feast Day
	School Photo Day
	Class 6TM Assembly
	Book Week
	Book Week Parade



